



Mr Mark Cullinan Chief Executive Lancaster City Council Town Hall Dalton Square LANCASTER LA1 1PJ Please ask for: Telephone: Jackie Harney 01772 866908

Email:

jackieharney@lancsfirerescue.org.uk

Your Ref:

Our Ref: Date: Democratic Services 15 December 2014

Dear Mr Cullinan

## LANCASHIRE COMBINED FIRE AUTHORITY BUDGET CONSULTATION

At a Meeting of the Lancashire Combined Fire Authority held on the 15<sup>th</sup> December 2014, the Authority gave initial consideration to a report on the Capital Budget 2015/16-2019/20 and the Revenue Budget 2015/16-2018/19. Copies of the reports considered by the Authority are enclosed. The Authority having given consideration to its Budget has resolved as follows:

- i) Given initial consideration to the draft capital and revenue budgets as presented.
- ii) Approved consultation with representatives of non-domestic ratepayers and Trade Unions on the budget proposals.
- iii) To give further consideration to the capital and revenue budgets at their next meeting on 16th February 2015, in light of the consultation process.

In this regard it would be helpful if you could let me have any comments you wish to make on the Lancashire Combined Fire Authority budget proposals by no later than 31<sup>st</sup> January 2015. This will enable your views to be tabled for consideration by the Lancashire Combined Fire Authority at its budget setting meeting on 16<sup>th</sup> February 2015.

Yours sincerely

P ( 1. Harrer

MAX WINTERBOTTOM

CLERK TO THE AUTHORITY

Encs

Headquarters

Lancashire Fire & Rescue Service Garstang Road, Fulwood Preston PR2 3LH







